
South High Booster Club Meeting 

February 12, 2018 

 

PRESENT: Craig Mazza, Glen Anderson, Roni Anderson, Mary Vorpahl, Lisa Priebe, Carol Senkbeil, Kai Mills, Chris Campe, 

Ellyn Hanson, Chris Boldt, Lynn Marver, Nicki Schumacher, Ben Kroll and Todd Priebe. 

 

Meeting called to order at 6:33 pm. 

 

SECRETARY’S REPORT: Mary Vorpahl 

- Carol Senkbeil motioned to accept the Secretary’s Report and Lynn Marver 2nd the motion. All approved. 

 

TREASURER’S REPORT: Lisa Priebe 

- Funding requests for the Winter Season paid out $2,000 for gymnastics and $2,000 girls’ basketball. Of the 

$6,000 allotment for the winter season there is a $2,000 balance. 

- Balance of accounts as of February 12, 2018 - $24,425.63 

- Chris Campe motioned to accept the Treasurer’s Report and Lynn Marver 2nd the motion. All approved. 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

 

Special Olympics – January 7, 2018 

- Discussion of how the event went.  

- More workers were needed throughout the day.  

- Reach out to students for help. 

- Carol Senkbeil said that she will reach out to students via email. 

- Girls from the girls’ basketball team helped throughout the day. Very helpful. 

- Consider offering pizza at the next Special Olympics tournament on March 4, 2018. 

 

Wrestling Meet – January 27, 2018 and February 17, 2018 

- No booster club help needed to run the concession stand on February 17, 2018. 

- Junior class officers and parents will run the stand. 

- They will also help move in vendors at the Spring Vendor Fair on March 3, 2018. 

- Working 3 events will allow the Junior Class to ask for a funding request to help fund Prom. 

 

North vs. South Basketball Game – February 10, 2018 

- Discussion of how the concession stand went throughout the day and evening. 

 - Carol Senkbeil suggested that we have less people working in the concession stand for the early games (1:30 

pm and 3:00 pm games). 

 - Chris Boldt liked that we didn’t have to shut down the stand between the JV’s games and Varsity games. She 

also thought the amount of workers in the stand was fine. 

 

Spring Vendor Fair – March 3, 2018 

- Total amount of vendors signed up are 34 as of today. 

- Lynn Marver did a CREATE AN EVENT, shared it and is getting it out on social media. 

- Craig will be getting 4 Pepsi banner signs from Pepsi and will be setting them up throughout the city advertising 

the Spring Vendor Fair. 

- Craig also had flyers made advertising the event and had many available for people to take. 

- An ad for the Spring Vendor Fair will be in the Sun Paper 3 times. 



- Chris Campe will be sending out a Sign-Up Genius asking for volunteers to staff the concession stand. We also 

need volunteers for set-up and take down. Lynn Marver said that she will have order forms for food made so that we 

can have workers walk around and take orders from the vendors. 

 

Special Olympics Tournament – March 4, 2018 

- Are we having breakfast offered? Discussion of getting a couple dozen of donuts available to sell. 

- Talk of having pizza available. We will have Theo’s pizza around 11:00 am – 6 pizzas (2 saus, 2 pepperoni, and 2 

cheese) 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

Officer Elections: 

- Executive Board positions open are Secretary, Treasurer and Vice President. 

- Chris Campe would like to switch positions from Vice President to Secretary for next year. 

- We need to get the word out and see if anyone is interested. 

 

Scholarship Committee: 

- The committee consists of Chris Campe, Carol Senkbeil, Craig Mazza, Char Hinze, and possibly Tracy Weimann. 

- Craig needs to get the application from Tracy Weimann and then he will submit the application to the Guidance 

Counseling Center as well as get it on the website. 

 

Funding Requests: 

 

- Chinese Club is asking for $2,000 to help fund many activities coming up. Kai Mills is the advisor for Chinese Club 

and spoke at the meeting. She explained that the clubs from South High and North High are going to China over spring 

break. Only 1 student from South will be going this year. She also explained that students will be going to China Town in 

Chicago, participate in a speech contest and also some students will be attending a camp. 

- Group vote to accept the funding request for the Chinese Club. All approve. 

 

- Todd Priebe the Girls Swim Team coach is asking for $2,000 to help fund replacement of the touch pads in the 

pool. They are transitioning to smaller touch pads. The cost is $1,300 for each touch pad. 

- Not only will this benefit the girls swim team but also the boys swim team as well. 

- Group vote to accept the funding request for the girls swim team. All approve. 

 

Carol Senkbeil motioned to close the meeting and Lynn Marver 2nd the motion. All approve. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:15 pm. 

 

Next Booster Club Meeting will be held Monday, March 12, 2018 at 6:30 pm in the Coaches 

Conference Room. 

 


